Minutes of the Annual Wansford Parish Council Meeting held in the Community Hall on

 
                      Monday 8th May 2006 at 7.00 pm


01/07

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING OF HELD

at 7.30 pm on 15th March 2022
in ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH, NENE WAY, SUTTON

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD
at 7.30 pm on 19th July 2022
in ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH, NENE WAY, SUTTON


Members of the Council Present: 

Councillors Anne Bodily, Antony Eager, Mick Grange (Chairman), Robbie Reid and Deirdre McCumiskey (Parish Clerk)

In Attendance: 
One Member of the Public
	
	Action

	1) Apologies: 
There were apologies for absence from Ann Burden and Gavin Elsey, Peterborough City Ward Councillor.
	

	2) Declaration of Interest: 
Cllr Bodily declared an interest in 4e as she is an allotment tenant.  Cllr Reid declared an interest in 4h. as he is involved with discussions to move the Old Station House.
	

	3) Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 17th May 2022:

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 17th May 2022 were approved with the amendment that 2 Graeme Road should not have included in the list of Garden Allotment Extensions.
	

	4.    Updates on Items:
a. Update on Recreation Ground Progress – Peter Lee gave an update:
· There have been some issues with the contractors who undertake the grass-cutting and he has had to chase them up.  However, they have now resumed the normal fortnightly cuts.  They are not able to mow the long grass because they do not have the correct equipment.
· Cllr Reid has taken off the hay at the top section and will sell this in lieu of being paid for this work.

· Jean Stone, the botanist, made a visit on 24th June 2022 and will return in August 2022.

· Fresh Air Fitness has visited and believes that a piece of equipment has been hit although this could be a manufacturing error.

· Mike Horne is looking for voluntary work that could be undertaken by 6 – 8 employees of local companies.  No such voluntary work could be identified now.
· It was agreed not to pursue the purchase of a container to collect rainwater.

b. Fly Tipping Sign – Cllr Reid confirmed that the sign is ready to be erected.
c. Lovers’ Lane Reading Room and Village Storage – no update had been received from Mark Bishop.  The Chairman stated that it may be that financial support to build a new Reading Room may be available through the Designated Funds Department.
d. Rabbit Population – it was noted that the number of rabbits has increased.  Cllr Reid he will speak to a pest control contactor who uses ferrets to deal with rabbits.  A shoot will be organised.
e. Report on Progress of Requests to Purchase Garden Extension Allotments – the Clerk confirmed that the forms have been submitted to the Land Registry but, due to a backlog of applications, there will be no update until 2023. The Chairman confirmed that no final decision regarding the sale will be made until the land has been registered with the Land Registry in case any issues are discovered, but the general plan is to approve a sale. 
f. A47 Update – the Chairman gave an update:
· The Planning Inspector’s Report is due in September 2022 and will be submitted to the Secretary of State.  There is an update meeting planned for 12th October 2022 at Sacrewell, but the Charman is trying to get this date changed as he will be away on holiday on that date.
· Designated Funding – there is no update on the seven village projects.

g)  Peterborough Cycle West Update – there was no update available.
h) Sutton Old Station House Update:
· The decision has been made for the Old Station House to be relocated to a Nene Valley Railway (NVR) site.

· The Chairman confirmed that, following a Freedom of Information Request, he has received a copy of the Minutes of the Meeting when the decision was made but they are not particularly comprehensive minutes.

· The Chairman read out a response that he has drafted and will circulate it to the Parish Councils before sending it off.
· Cllr Reid stated that the decision-making process involves placing the future of the Old Station House into the Designated Funds Department.  The Designated Funds Department is within the National Highways.  He has submitted a long response to the decision and is meeting Craig Stirzaker this week.  The Designated Funds Department is only considering the future of the Old Station House in terms of the heritage aspect which it states it is why it is being located to NVR.  However, it does not appear that NVR fulfil any of the principles listed according to the Website.   A brand-new building is being offered on the site as an alternative.
	

	4) Planning:

       To Discuss the Following Planning Matters:
22/00389/LBC - Replacement windows and external French doors, 2 front doors, repair of existing sash windows and remove and replace all roof tiles at 9 Graeme Road, Sutton – No Objections
22/00597/HHFUL - Two storey side extension, dormers in the rear roof slope in association with the conversion of the attic space into habitable accommodation at 15 Graeme Road, Sutton – Observation: if a robust traffic management plan and suitable materials are used then No Objections.
22/00636/FUL - To excavate a wildlife lake of circa 1200m2 to a depth of 3 meters. Retaining excavated soil on site in an existing grass paddock. Landscaping, including trees, shrubs and wildflowers, will be planted to encourage wildlife and fish at Sutton Lodge,  Nene Way, Sutton – No Objections
22/00791/HHFUL - Demolition of garage and erection of carport/garage and addition of cladding to walls and roof of existing shed at 9 Graeme Road, Sutton – Awaiting Decision – Observation: if vehicles are not to be parked on the verge and suitable materials are used then No Objections
To Note the Following Planning Matters:

22/00348/TRE - Remove Elm Tree at 9 Graeme Road, Sutton – Permitted
22/00548/TRE - Ash fell on the verge at The Drift, Sutton – Permitted
	

	5) Finance:
a) Accounts for Payment:

Clerk’s Salary & HMRC (May & Jun) £420, Eon (May & Jun) £25.19, Bank Charges (May & Jun) £16.00, Vision ICT £155.00, Anglian Water £16.94, Hegarty £931.80, Karen Jones £140.00, The Play Inspection £132.00, CGM Ltd £361.20

           These payments were approved and agreed.
	

	6) Correspondence:
All correspondence had already been circulated to the Parish Councillors.
	

	7) Village Events:

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Event had been successful and enjoyed by all those who had attended.  Thanks were expressed to Annen Bodily and Ann Burden and the other residents who had helped to organise the event. The next village event will take place at Christmas.
	

	8) Matters for Consideration:

a) Dog Foul Bin – Cllr Eager confirmed that the Parish Council might be able to apply for a small grant to fund the purchase of two dog foul bins, but the application must be submitted in September 2022.  It was agreed that a decision must be made before then as to where to site the bins.
b) It was noted that there are schemes where residents could join together to purchase fuel at a discounted group rate, but this could be difficult if residents are already in a contract with their fuel supplier.
	

	9) Public Forum: 
The Member of the Public present did not have any comments.
	

	10)  Date of Next Meeting: 
The  next meeting will take place at 7.30 pm on 20th September 2022 in St Michael & All Angels’ Church.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.40 pm.
Clerk: Patricia Stuart-Mogg
                                                                                                   Chairman: Richard Clarke
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